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AP󰉂 󰉆am󰈎󰈗󰉙 B󰉊l󰈗e󰉄󰈎n
A.P. Giannini Middle School

3151 Ortega Street
San Francisco, CA 94122

Main: 415-759-2770
Counseling/Attendance: 415-759-2773

A.P. Giannini MS
SFUSD  *  PTSA

https://www.sfusd.edu/school/ap-giannini-middle-school
https://www.sfusd.edu/
https://apgsf.com/


Upcoming Events
SEE CALENDAR HERE

9/7:  TODAY!  PTSA General Meeting, 6:30p, Join us on Zoom

9/8:  SSC & ELAC Nominations Due;  Students’ Lunch Club Rush

Till 9/11:  Growing up Green Fundraiser for our Garden, Sloat Garden Center

9/15:  Back to School Night - families welcome on-site at APG

9/12 - 9/16:  Basketball Tryouts

9/17:  6th & 7th Grade Picnics (Chairs needed)

9/18:  Garden Workday, all are welcome

9/21:  Beacon 6th Grade Panel

9/24:  8th Grade Picnic  (Chairs needed)

*APG Staff Wishlists:  CLICK HERE to purchase items from our wonderful Staff wishlists

*Note:  All Wednesdays are early dismissal at 2:15pm. See printable bell schedule

https://apgsf.com/calendar/ptsa/
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/7643047526?pwd=VjMwalNDUDlodGRJWG5nc3FNRmYzQT09
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdFy0z5lVgBJYm04rKXK5ipVPB0--uDrCC1c9SFulLOl7EaEA/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://sloatgardens.com/services/growing-up-green-project/
mailto:GianniniPTA@gmail.com
mailto:GianniniPTA@gmail.com
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1nf8fhI83C5abydVImI2no8lX9p3mDF_yLy7ClDcf8XM/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1iBan-C6fImSjZlcKfNK8wUixFv3z6OnuzOYy2n-vAtk/edit?usp=sharing


Safety Reminder

Please do not block our 
school buses or Muni bus 
during morning drop-off 
or afternoon pick-up 
times every day.  

Be sure to STOP at 
all the Stop Signs and 

the crosswalks!

The parking lots are for 
STAFF use only; please do 

not use them for student 
drop-off/pick-up.  

Please remind your 
student(s) to use marked 

crosswalks to cross all 
the streets near school.



September 7th, 2022
PTSA General Meeting ~ all are welcome

6:30pm - 7:30pm 

Join us on  Zoom  to hear the latest info from our PTSA Board and 
Principal Schoeman.  We have many important updates and will 

VOTE on our BUDGET ~ you don’t want to miss this meeting!  This is 
your chance to ask us any questions as well.  See you online!

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/7643047526?pwd=VjMwalNDUDlodGRJWG5nc3FNRmYzQT09
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SSC / ELAC Nomination
Dear Parents/Caregivers: 

A.P. Giannini is holding elections for school committees, which must be completed by September 8, 2022.  We invite you to nominate yourself or others for the following: 

● School Site Council (SSC) 
● English Learners Advisory Committee (ELAC) 

A School Site Council (SSC) must be established at all San Francisco Unified School District public schools.  The elected members represent parents, students, community members, and school 
staff in school governance. The SSC is responsible for the development of the Academic Plan, and overall school site budget including any categorical funds. The SSC is expected to: 

•Review the SFUSD Strategic Plan: Beyond the Talk. 
•Review and analyze student data. 
•Solicit community input and develop a needs assessment. 
•Assist the principal in developing the BSC/SPSA and school site budget. 
•Monitor the implementation and effectiveness of the BSC/SPSA on an ongoing basis. 
•Approve the Academic Plan and school site budget before it is submitted to the District for final review and approval. 

The purpose of the English Learners Advisory Committee (ELAC) is to advise the principal, SSC and school staff on programs and services for English Learners. The tasks are similar to                      
the SSC’s (stated above) and also include: the annual language census and ways to make parents aware of the importance of regular school attendance. 

The school council and committees are needed to support all school programs. You are invited to become a candidate for membership on the council and/or any or all of the committees               
of your choice. The school & district are responsible for providing you with the information and training you need to be an effective member. Generally, the groups meet once a month           
for two hours. Each member is elected for either a one or two year term. Family members often offer insights on how effective our school is in creating a positive learning environment and how            
well their children understand their assignments. Perspectives, and parent participation/involvement are important to our school. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call (628-233-7151) or email (schoemant@sfusd.edu) Mr. Schoeman, Principal

Nomination Form

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdFy0z5lVgBJYm04rKXK5ipVPB0--uDrCC1c9SFulLOl7EaEA/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdFy0z5lVgBJYm04rKXK5ipVPB0--uDrCC1c9SFulLOl7EaEA/viewform?usp=sf_link
mailto:schoemant@sfusd.edu
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdFy0z5lVgBJYm04rKXK5ipVPB0--uDrCC1c9SFulLOl7EaEA/viewform?usp=sf_link


Clubs ~ for Students Only
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APG  BACK  TO  SCHOOL  NIGHT
Thursday,  September 15th,  2022

Parents/caregivers, students, and siblings are all welcome.   Doors open 5:15pm.

5:20pm - 5:45pm:   
Enjoy our Orchestra performance in the Cafeteria 

5:15pm - 8:15pm: 
➔ 5:45-7:45pm:   Meet your student’s teachers in classrooms
➔ 5:15-5:45pm  &  7:40-8:15pm:                                                                    

Meet PTSA Board Members;  Purchase Jaguar Merchandise;   
Get PTSA Info;   Meet Beacon Staff and get info

* this event takes place in person at our school



Athletics Announcements
Giannini Athletics
***Please make sure to turn in your physical packet to Mr. Cheng prior to the tryout dates in order to be eligible to try out.***
—> UPDATE: Physicals are now being submitted electronically using homecampus.com  
as we are moving online with athletics forms.
Please see Giannini Athletics Home Campus Digital Instructions 2022-2023 for detailed instructions on how to submit the physicals electronically.

Even if you have already turned in a physical packet earlier this school year, please submit another one electronically. Thank you!

Boys Basketball Team Tryouts
All Tryouts will begin at 4pm in the Gym
Monday 9/12 - 6th Grade Boys
Tuesday 9/13 - 7th Grade Boys
Thursday 9/15 - 8th Grade Boys

Girls Basketball Team Tryouts 
All Tryouts will begin at 4pm in the Gym
Friday 9/16 - All Girls (6th, 7th & 8th Grade Girls)

APG Athletics 2022-2023 Google Classroom (for students)
For all students interested in receiving information and updates about Giannini Athletics for the 2022-2023 school year, please join the Giannini                                     
Athletics 2022-2023 Google Classroom. The class code is: qkkt7vl
https://classroom.google.com/c/NDg0MjYzNzE3NjY2?cjc=qkkt7vl

APG Athletics Website & Tryouts Information
For more information regarding Giannini Athletics, please visit: APG Athletics Website
Tryouts Information - APG Athletics Tryout Information

Physical Packet
All students trying out for any school athletic team(s) must have all of the forms completed ONLINE prior to the tryout dates.
Please email Mr. Cheng (Athletic Director) chengc1@sfusd.edu if you have any questions.

For all Game Schedules, please 
visit the APG Athletics Instagram 
Account   OR  the CIS Website

https://www.sfusd.edu/school/ap-giannini-middle-school/students/athletics/physical-and-required-athletic-forms
http://homecampus.com/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ELhfwtd3uzfAimN7WGUmhCq4MHhaOnCht5zsAGajUa0/edit
http://homecampus.com/
https://classroom.google.com/c/NDg0MjYzNzE3NjY2?cjc=qkkt7vl
https://www.sfusd.edu/school/ap-giannini-middle-school/students/athletics
https://www.sfusd.edu/school/ap-giannini-middle-school/students/athletics/tryouts
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ELhfwtd3uzfAimN7WGUmhCq4MHhaOnCht5zsAGajUa0/edit
https://www.instagram.com/apg.athletics/
https://www.instagram.com/apg.athletics/
https://www.instagram.com/apg.athletics/
http://www.cifsf.org/middle-school.html


JOIN  US  ON  9/18!!!! 
We’d love donations of succulents

QUESTIONS?
EMAIL  sbrown@bacr.org

FROM SEPTEMBER 2 - 11: 
Growing up Green Fundraiser;  
buy items at any SF Sloat Garden 

Center, mention AP Giannini at check 
out and we get 10% back for our 

school garden.  We need soil, mulch, 
succulents, and bark for our garden.

HELP  WITH  CHICKEN 
CARE  IN  SEPTEMBER

CLICK HERE

mailto:sbrown@bacr.org
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/17QbRnYeQeJ3-V6eIP9g50fPTwBzuw6dgrn7k9tMsZNY/edit?usp=sharing




Will YOU be our next PTSA Board Member, Picnic Chair, Raffle Chair, or other 
VOLUNTEER this year?   Email if interested:  GianniniPTA@gmail.com .    
Step up and make a difference in our school…together, we can give our 
1,200 students and 140 staff a memorable school year!

Click here                 
and let us know what 
YOU are interested in 
helping with at APG. 

Thank you!

mailto:GianniniPTA@gmail.com
mailto:GianniniPTA@gmail.com
https://forms.gle/64HFvZNCtiHeF4t16


CAN YOU SPARE 45 MINUTES TO HELP 
AT APG AT LUNCH TIME?   THANK YOU! 

SIGN  UP 
HERE

To help in the Office, 
Garden, Cafeteria, 

Wellness

https://signup.com/go/TdRXeuM
https://signup.com/go/TdRXeuM




HAPPY MOON FESTIVAL TO ALL!
SEPTEMBER 10, 2022



This is an SFUSD teacher and parent-led group for middle and high school 

trans* and nonbinary students.  The group will practice skills and scrimmages 

but not play against other official teams. No experience or special skills are 

necessary, just a desire to play soccer and to build community with other 

gender expansive kids and their families. Cisgender allies are also welcome. 

Please see the flier for more information and contacts.

 

Soccer Team for Middle & High School Trans 
and Nonbinary Students

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1nYSZYmLesQF-konFlSxGUSVLwq2rtnK1HegZs3DfF1U/edit
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Black to School Night
Join us on Thursday, September 15th at 5pm in the Leola Havard Auditorium (1520 Oakdale Ave. SF, CA, 

94124) for Black to School Night.  This jointly-hosted celebration is for all families of Black children and 

our partners.  The event will be filled with educational and community resources, delicious food, big ticket 

raffles, and so much more.

Parking is available and the event is accessible by public transportation lines 44, 24, 15 and the T-train.

Hosts include The African American Parent Advisory Council, SF Human Rights Commission, 

Dreamkeeper SF, and the African American Achievement and Leadership Initiative.

We look forward to welcoming in the new academic year with you!  Be sure to RSVP  .

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/black-to-school-celebration-tickets-410786181527


Online School Menu Access and Allergen Information

Due to a software update, some schools’ menus were not properly displayed in SchoolCafe earlier 
this month.   This issue has been resolved and we (Student Nutrition Services) apologize for any 
inconvenience or disruption this caused.

PDF files of the monthly menus are posted online at sfusd.edu/menus

● We’ll continue to make monthly PDF menus available online for the remainder of the school year.
● Printed monthly menus will continue to be posted in the cafeteria and school office.

Please note, Revolution Foods’ Supper menus will not appear on SchoolCafe because of a software 
configuration limitation; they continue to be available at sfusd.edu/menus.

Allergen and nutrition information for school meals is available within the menu posted online at 
SchoolCafe.com/sfusd.

● From the daily or weekly view, click on a menu item to view the item’s allergens and nutrition 
information.

To access a comprehensive PDF list of nutrition and allergen information for school meals from 
Revolution Foods, visit our website at sfusd.edu/specialmeals.

http://sfusd.edu/menus
http://sfusd.edu/menus
https://www.schoolcafe.com/sfusd
http://sfusd.edu/specialmeals
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COLOR self-swab testing

SFUSD will continue to provide Color self-swab testing service for 
students, with daily pick up at every school site. Test kits must be 
dropped off by 10am at the front of the main entrance. Students can 
pick up test kits from our Wellness Center (room 128).

https://www.sfusd.edu/covid-19-response-updates-and-resources/c
ovid-19-testing-students

https://www.sfusd.edu/covid-19-response-updates-and-resources/covid-19-testing-students/covid-19-take-home-self-swab-molecular-test-kits
https://www.sfusd.edu/covid-19-response-updates-and-resources/covid-19-testing-students
https://www.sfusd.edu/covid-19-response-updates-and-resources/covid-19-testing-students


SFUSD Covid-19 Protocol 

What to do if your student does not feel well?

If your student is exhibiting any of the symptoms below, please have your student stay home.  In order to return to school, your student 
will need a negative test result for Covid.   Both PCR/NAAT/molecular and antigen tests are acceptable for testing for Covid-19.

What to do if your student tests positive for Covid? 

SFUSD continues to work with the SF Department of Public Health to implement health and safety protocols to mitigate the spread of COVID-19 in schools. 
Based on updated public health guidance on December 31, 2021:

Students and staff who have tested positive for COVID-19 can return after 5 days of isolation if:
● They no longer have a fever, AND
● Their symptoms are getting better, AND
● They have a negative test collected on or after day 5.

Both PCR/NAAT/molecular and antigen tests are acceptable.

To report a positive case:
● Please call 415-660-9850 or email covidreporting@sfusd.edu
● If unable to perform the above, please contact the school directly.

Families may be contacted for further follow up if needed.  If you have any questions regarding the SFUSD Covid protocol, 
please visit  HERE  or contact Principal (SchoemanT@sfusd.edu)  or School Nurse, Judy  (ZhengJ1@sfusd.edu).

Fever greater than 100.4° F, 
chills, cough

Sore throat Shortness of breath Headache New loss of smell or taste

Nausea/vomiting Diarrhea Body aches Fatigue

https://sf.gov/news/sfdph-updates-covid-19-isolation-and-quarantine-recommendations-following-changes-state
mailto:covidreporting@sfusd.edu
https://www.sfusd.edu/covid-19-response-updates-and-resources
mailto:ZhengJ1@sfusd.edu


CLICK HERE FOR 
DETAILS
OR 
OTHER LANGUAGES

https://www.sfusd.edu/announcements/2022-08-31-superintendent-listening-and-learning-town-halls
https://www.sfusd.edu/announcements/2022-08-31-superintendent-listening-and-learning-town-halls
https://www.sfusd.edu/announcements/2022-08-31-superintendent-listening-and-learning-town-halls
https://www.sfusd.edu/announcements/2022-08-31-superintendent-listening-and-learning-town-halls
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In order to receive up-to-date information and important SFUSD 

announcements, please confirm that your correct phone number 

and email address is listed in Synergy. 

You can update your phone number and email address in ParentVUE.

Update Your Contact Information on ParentVue

https://portal.sfusd.edu/PXP2_Login.aspx

